Benton Irrigation District
River Pump Station Improvements
Construction Meeting Minutes

10/7/09

Attendees:  Brett Moore, Jim Bolten, Matt Steiner, Bill Martinak, Arin Atiyeh
Schedule Update


Form and place concrete for final retaining walls 1 section.  Coffer dam removal scheduled for October 12.  Retaining wall 4 will then be started with excavation for the pump station wetwell following.
Submittals


Pump resubmittal approval is time sensitive.  Electrical re-submittal is coming form contractor soon.
Old Business

1. Arin noted that the Notice of change of conditions for rock removal in river has actual costs and has submitted for consideration.  Review of this request has not been completed. 
2. Pump payment schedule was discussed.  There is a concern over upfront payment.  A bond is to be requested for the upfront payment.
3. Power needs to be available for testing and start-up.  Concern was expressed over schedule affects lack of main power may have.  Matt noted that they should have an agreement shortly.  Main power feed may be modified based on BREA final designs to go underground across OIE highway instead of overhead.
4. The change order for adding two elbows and restrained joint piping on the 20” pipe will be authorized.  Paperwork will be forthcoming.

5. A change order for paving the driveway approach will be pursued, as this pavement is a requirement of the county.

6. Jim will check the potential for IS structure floating without backfill placed on the footing.  Calculations showed there shouldn’t be a problem.

New Business
1. Matt requested a cash loaded schedule to make sure sufficient funding is available on a month to month basis from the Bureau of Reclamation.

Next Meeting 

Wednesday, October 14 at 10 am.

